

DATE: March 10, 2024

**ROLL CALL**

<b>HOME GROUP REPS</b>	<b>P</b>
Coming Home - Girard James L	P
Freebirds-Independence Bobby H	P
Do or Die-Iola Kandy R	P
Humble Beginnings - Coffeyville Shelley	A
Last Chance-Eureka Travis E	P
Never Alone - Sedan Flo H	A
Pioneer Group - Emporia Rod D	P
RUTS-Wellington Alec H	A
Second Chance-Ark City Michael S	P
Together We Can-Burlington Rich A	P
Sowing the Seed- Winfield Justin S	P
Recovery In Progress -Chanute Denton R	P
Way to Recovery - Parsons Terrill	P

<b>AREA CHAIR POSITIONS</b>	<b>P</b>
Area Chair - Clayton C. 02/24	P
Area Co-Chair - Scott F. 02/24	P
Secretary - Megan W 10/22	P
Co-Secretary- Bobby H.03/24	-
Treasurer - Grace M. 12/23	P
Co-Treasurer -OPEN	
H&I Chair - Kasha P 05/23	A
H&I Co-Chair - Travis E	A
PR Chair - April J. 02/24	P
PR Co-Chair OPEN	-
Web - Tonia R 07/23	P
Web Co-Chair OPEN	-
Activities Chair - Skylar G 11/20	P
Activities Co-Chair OPEN	-
PO Box - Grace M 03/24	-
Literature Chair - Rob L 10/23	P
Literature Co-Chair OPEN	-
Outreach Chair - Keith M. 12/23	P
Outreach Co-Chair	-
RCM - Rod D. 03/24	P
Alt RCM - open	

March 10, 2024

Subcommittee

Opened at 11:31 am

Chair

Budget for area- to discuss in old business. Wants to move forward. Willing to set structure if groups choose to move forward. Do we need to set an adhoc committee?

Policies - has questions about some of the policies. Question about area donation. Policy states that we can send to region, world or zonal. Have we sent to zonal before. Zone is 5 regions (TX panhandle, ok, iowa, south dakota, nebraska) supports behind the walls sponsorship. Not in ks prisons. Phone service (region uses).

H&I

8 shirts left of 1st print

23 shirts left of 2nd print

40 shirts left of last design

What do we need to do with the older prints that are left? Suggestion to give the 1st and 2nd print of the first to activities to use for auction/raffle. Save some to make a quilt?

Suggestion to let groups take 3rd print back to groups to try to sell.

Have a 4th design in mind. Wanting to do before RUTS tie die function to be able to get dyed at their function. RUTS has agreed.

Discussion to sell t-shirts on website.

PR

When will IPs and racks be available? Rob hasn't been able to order yet. Rob is working on it.

Web - Send flyers to Tonia when you have them

Skylar - Be thinking about speakers for MOM. take back to groups artwork for 36th annual campout. Campsites can be made after march 26th. Last year had 10 spots plus the loop. Each site \$24/day. Total \$480 for 10 nights. \$576 for 12 nights. Decision to get 12 sites. Scott F. will book them.

Outreach

T-shirts

Activity at big hill - speaker event. Have speaker from parsons and coffeyville.

Waiting on groups to decide date.

Passed around design for shirt. Total for 36 shirt \$474

PR has \$1088 in funds. Discussion to use those funds to back the t-shirts.

Meeting adjourned 12:27pm

JFT Area Meeting  
March 10, 2024  
Location: Yates Center

Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer

12 Traditions Read by Justin S.  
12 Concepts Read by Scott F.

Introductions - Name, Home Group, Area Position

Tradition 1 (How It Works and Why) read and discussed.

Roll Call - quorum met 10-13. Ok to proceed with business  
Megan W. - Reading of Last month's minutes. M/S/P

### **OPEN POSITIONS**

Co-Treasurer  
PR Co-Chair  
Web Co-Chair  
Outreach Co-Chair  
Literature Co-Chair  
Alt-RCM

### **ELECTIONS**

Co-Secretary - Bobby H Unanimous vote in favor  
RCM - Rod D Unanimous vote in favor  
PO Box - Grace M Unanimous vote in favor

### **GROUP REPORTS**

Coming Home - see report  
Freebirds - see report  
Do Or Die- see report  
Last Chance -  
Never Alone - see report  
Pioneer Group - see report  
RUTS- No Report  
Second Chance - see report  
Together We Can - see report  
RIP – see report  
Sowing the Seed - see report  
Humble Beginnings -

## **Chair Reports**

Chair- Nothing to Report

Co-Chair - Nothing to Report

Secretary - will not be able to attend in April. Bobby H. will be fulfilling position while gone.

H&I - see report Vote to move forward with 4th design. Will not have available to sell until May.

PR-

Working on getting the racks that were approved to be ordered.

Web- Suggestion to sell t-shirts on website. Suggested to have web coordinator look into to see what needs to be done. Table discussion til April to have more information.

Treasurer - see report m/s/p

Activities - see report

Literature- see report

Outreach-

Working on fundraiser for parsons/coffeyville.

RCM- see report

Alt-RCM- see report

## **Old Business**

- Budget for subcommittee projects yearly
  - Would like for Area to provide service body direction on projects (basic texts going into institutions) will cost money. Service committee should have a budget set so that anything over \$199 doesn't have to always go back to groups for approval.
  - Would like to have an established budget every year to take back to groups for approval.
  - Vote 6-2-0. Vote passes to move forward with creating budget.
- June Recovery Fest Area Meeting
  - Event is June 7,8,9
  - Vote 6-3-2. In favor of having Area on Saturday June 8th at 2:00pm. Location will be determined at a later date.

## **New Business**

- Road Warriors
  - Need to vote for shirt/card design.
  - Total \$474 from Elite Advertising.

- Funds are available in PR escrow that will cover tees.
- Vote for design B
  
- Sell shirts on website
  - Tonia R. is going to do some research on setting up website.
  - Table until April
  
- 4 motions from Region
  - motions will be included in minutes for all groups to look at.
  - Will discuss at April meeting then will go back to groups to vote on for May meeting.
  
- NAWS meeting finder
  - Site has gone live
  - Scott F made updates for JFT area
  - Requesting to add a pin for every group/town in JFT Area. When pin is clicked it will take them to JFT Area website.
  - Approved

## **NEXT AREA MEETING**

---

**DATE: Sunday April 14, 2024**

**TIME: 1130am**

**LOCATION: Yates Center Fairgrounds**

Next Area Meal - Rod D.  
Money provided - \$80

Meeting Adjourned 3:23 pm

## **Chair Reports**

H&I Area Notes 03/10/2024

We only have 8 of the first print of the T-shirts left.

We have 23 of the second print of T-shirts left and 10 long sleeves (exclusively for auctions)

Please ask groups to support shirt sales through events. We will gladly attend with shirts to sell!

Thank you SO MUCH to everyone who delivered basic texts into jail facilities last month. We are planting seeds for the still suffering addict and IT FEELS SO GOOD!

If you volunteered for the delivery of books in Anderson, Allen, Chase, or Montgomery county jail, please send Kasha P. a text with confirmation that your commitment has been fulfilled.

Thank you for your service!

An art submission for the 4 th print of our shirt series has been submitted. Please vote for collective approval.

We're requesting the art be printed on the same "tainted white" shirt as the third print and we are asking that the shirt be ready sales by May 18, 2024. R.U.T.S. Is having their annual Tie-Dye party on May 18 th and they have generously offered to share tie-dye with any attendee who would like to dye their H&I/PR shirt!

Thank you all for the energy being put into helping the still suffering addict. We're looking forward to continuing this service work with you!

---

Greetings.... not much to report. IP literature racks and IPs are in the order process with lits chair... should have next area.

In service,

April J

PR Chair

-----  
Activities

Check No	Withdrawal	Deposit	Balance
			3/10/24

Greeting ARBA Family,

I really don't have much to report other than a suggestion to think about who our 3 speakers could be for the MOM campout. We decided to reserve an additional 12 campsites added onto the loop we already have reserved. I am eager to get going on planning the 36th annual MOM campout. That is all I have to report at this time. Thank you for letting me serve.

Skylar G.

→ Thank you again Scott for helping me accomplish this... as usual! Also there was a donation made to cover Thursday nights camping fee in our ~~original~~ original loop of campsites.

Coming Home

Business Meeting for Coming Home Girard, Ks 3-4 -24

Meeting : Started @8:05 pm / Ended 8:39 pm

Roll Call

Treasurer/ GSR

Alt GSR Pam B.

Secretary Leah

Total Attendance 5

New Business

Leah chair second Monday of the month now

Flyer drive May 11

Leah be the birthday night speaker.

\$25 donation Area this month

February key tags received

Latisha 6 years

Todd 60 days

Leah 2 years

Pam 12 years

Average Attendance of meetings Mondays 6

Wednesday 3

AltGSR-Pam B.

GSR/Treasurer James L.

Secretary- Leah

In Loving Service

---

### FreeBirds

Hello friends and family this month things have been going decently well at Freebirds group, our group attendance has been going up and we've had an average of 11 people per meeting . we are currently struggling with funding so we have halted our area donations for this quarter we are paid up thru march. We will revisit this at our July group conscience. recovery fest is coming up and we can't wait to camp with all our family and friends, with that being said, our annual corn beef and cabbage and spaghetti fundraiser is on Saturday, March 16 doors open at one eat at two speaker at three with raffle to follow. We are so excited to host you all. A group of eight of us went over to Ark City Na for some fellowship and to steal their flag. Then just two short weeks later arc city brought back 14 people and regained their flag and took ours, we love the fellowship that going to get the flag entails.

grateful to be in service,

Bobby H

FreeBirds alternate GSR



---

**Iola Do or Die**

**Hello Area Family**

**Our Attendance Is Averaging Around 19 People.**

**New Members- Blair, Jesse, Brooklyn, Tim, Nickole, Ellen, Jeff, Lauren, And Nathan.**

**Birthday's Celebrated Are:**

**JFT- Jesse, Brooklyn, Nick, Ellen, Quinton, Lauren.**

**30 Days- Lauren, Jesse, Travis.**

**60 Days- Ashley, Becca, Nickole.**

**90 Days- Andrea, Ashley, Nickole.**

**6 Months- Dusty.**

**9 Months- Blair.**

**1 Year- Mason.**

**We Have A \$25.00 Donation To Area.**

**We Have 2 Open Positions: H&I And Secretary.**

**We Had An Awesome Turn Out For Our 2 Year Anniversary Function. We Averaged About 40 People In Attendance. Thank You For Coming And Supporting Our Group.**

**Thank You For Letting Me Be Of Service, Kandy.**

---

**Pioneer Group**

**Howdy y'all,**

**Our birthdays from February 17 th were as follows; Dustin with 30 days, Kim V. with 6 months, Kristine with 9 months, Violet with 3 years, Jami and Anna with 4 years and our members Ashley, collected her 30 day- 1 year key tags at this meeting. Pioneer group will be hosting a Soul to Soul fundraiser in Emporia on June 22 nd , at the big shelter house at Peter Pan park in Emporia. I brought the flyer with me today so GSRs please take one back to your group. Also, there is still enough time to sign-up for our hot dog eating contest we are hosting on April 6th, there will be a trophy for the winner! Let me know if you would like to sign-up. Emporia will soon be taking meetings into the jail but I am unsure of their official date of when that will start. We also got our group CashApp up and going so we now have the ability to be cashless at our functions.**

**In loving service,**

**Grace M.**

**Pioneer GSR**

---

**RUTS 3/10/24**  
**Group report**

**Hello area fam, we have a had a good month of recovery. We decided to start having a speaker night once a month on the second Friday of each month. With which we've had great turnouts. The last two months we celebrated Johnnie with JFT, Chris with 60 days, Brooke with 6 months, Dee Dee with 4 years and Megan with 5 years. We will be having our annual tie dye party May 18th starting @ noon. Will be sending flyer in.**  
**Thank you for letting me be of service,**  
**Alec H**

---

**Winfield**  
**3/10/24**

**Hello area, STS has been meeting Tuesday, Thursday, Friday evenings with attendance ranging from 6-12 members and growing. We currently have a celebration of service planned for April 20th @ Island park in Winfield. We also have 100 dollar donation to area.**

**Thanks for letting me be of service,**  
**Justin S.**

-----

Hello Area Family,

Charute R.I.P. group is doing well,  
with attendance routinely being 10 or more.

We have decided to go ahead with the  
April 6<sup>th</sup> date for our Fundraiser. We  
have flyers and the information is on the  
J.F.T website.

I would like to mention that there  
will be a couple one of a kind items in the  
auction. Things you won't find anywhere else.

Thank you for letting me be of service,  
Denton R. GSR

3-10-24

Good Afternoon Area Family,

In the month of february we had 7 newcomers. Birthdays are 30 days Josh E, Carlos, Lis. Aaron, Abram, Sierra and Emily had 60 days. 90 days was Kisha, Jimmy and Austin. With 9 months was Mason and Rogelia. Shelby and Lisa 1 year, and Adam with 43 years. Our meeting attendance was 22 per night.

Birthday Night is every 1st Sunday of the month. Speaker night 2nd Friday. Fellowship night the 3rd Saturday of the month. Fellowship night if weather permitting will be outside. Campfire meeting with Karaoke, hot dogs and smores. We have a 50 dollar donation for Area this month. As a group we voted to have area @ Recovery Fest on Saturday.

Thanks for letting me serve

Michael S.

3/10/24

Last Chance Group Report <sup>March</sup> February 2024  
Cocubing's Area Family

Last Chance continues strong carrying  
the message on Tuesday night @ 7:30p.  
We average 10 - 15 members attending.  
We have a donation of \$25 for  
area. We are discussing our  
5th Anniversary + planning an event  
in May. More will be revealed.  
Our group conscience does not  
support an annual budget requirement  
for ASC. Our group conscience  
was to abstain from voting regard  
re: Area meeting during Recovery Fest.

Grateful to be of Service

Sonia R  
Alt CBR